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  Letter dated 13 January 2021 from the Secretary-General 

addressed to the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I have the honour to refer to Security Council resolution 2542 (2020) of 

15 September 2020, by which the Council extended the mandate of the United 

Nations Support Mission in Libya (UNSMIL) until 15 September 2021, and requested 

that I appoint a Special Envoy on Libya to assume overall leadership of the Mission, 

with a particular focus on good offices and mediation with Libyan and international 

actors to end the conflict in Libya. 

 I would like to inform you of my intention to appoint Mr. Ján Kubiš (Slovakia) 

to the post of Special Envoy on Libya and Head of UNSMIL. He will succeed 

Ms. Stephanie T. Williams (United States), who has served as my Acting Special 

Representative since 16 March 2020. 

 I should be grateful if you would bring this information to the attention of the 

members of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) António Guterres 

 

https://undocs.org/en/S/RES/2542(2020)

